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Words from the Woods! 
Friday 29th November 2019 

 
 
Dear parents, 
 
What a very busy and exciting term we have had. From visiting musicians,  to school 
trips to Science Oxford, Norden Farm and Great Marlow cookery department! I would 
like to thank staff for organising these events.  It is always a pleasure to read or listen 
to what the children have learnt or experienced. 
 
Next week, a group of excited pupils will be going to Wycombe Abbey School to use 
their swimming facilities. The children will be practicing their swimming with the aim 
to swim 25 meters.  
 
Last week, Class 4 went to Great Marlow for their second cooking experience. This 
time the children made some delicious Christmas muffins. We hope to be going back 
during the spring term. 
 
Georgia (Class 4) would like to share her recount about their recent trip to Great 
Marlow 

Baking muffins! 
 
This morning, we came into school, put our bags on our pegs and lined up at the door 
with our coats on before going outside to get on the great Marlow minibus and Mrs 
Cadogan's classroom. 
 
When we reached the school Mr Shay (our bus driver) led us upstairs to the Food Tech 
classroom where Mrs Cadagon was setting up the products to bake with. We listened 
to the instructions that were given and got to work! 
 
I worked with Abby we did really well together. After we have added all of the 
ingredients we put them into different coloured cupcake cases and put a name label 
by our muffins. We made 6 muffins each.  
 
When they were cooked we put a dot of melted white chocolate on the top then we 
made fondant decorations and stuck them onto the white chocolate and let them dry 
by the open window. Then we had to wash up which was more fun than usual. I also 
wiped the tables and dried them so they were all clean. 
 
Finally our muffins were ready so we got called and put them into small plastic bags. 
Then we went put up coats on and all lined up at the door. We said thank you to Mrs 
Cadogan and left for Cadmore End. We had to wait until home time before munching 
our amazing muffins! 
 
Georgia  
 

Upcoming Events 
(New/changed) 

 
Fri 13.12.19 Children to sing 
carols at Lane End ‘Turn on 
the Lights’ celebration. 
Tue 17.12.19 Christmas 
jumper day and pudding 
Wed 18.12.19 Christmas class 
parties – mufti day 
Wed 18.12.19 Homework 
Exhibition  
Thu 19.12.19 Christmas 
celebration at St Mary Le 
Moor 12.30 – 1.30 
School finishes at 1.30pm. 
 
INSET Days 
2.9.19, 3.9.19, 6.1.20, 20.7.20, 
21.7.20 
 
Open                          Close  
 
Autumn Term 2019 
Wed 4.9.19           Fri 25.10. 19 
Tue 4.11.19         Thu 19.12.19 
 
Spring Term 2020 
Tue 7.1.20              Fri 14.2.20 
Mon 24.2.20         Fri 3.4.20 
 

Summer Term 2020 
Mon 20.4.20            Fri 22.5.20  

Mon 1.6.20              Fri 17.7.20             

 



 

2 

 

 
 
 
Lane End Turn on The Lights – Friday 13th December 6pm 
If you are free this evening, please come and join us at Lane End Village Hall. 
 
The event starts at 6pm with drinks and nibbles. Cadmore end will perform ‘ When 
a Child is Born’ and ‘Silver Star’.  
 
Punctuality 
Please can you ensure that your child is in school and ready to learn by 8.50am. 
Teachers provide a range of morning work between 8.40 – 8.50 that supplements 
work within class. We will be monitoring the registers over the next couple of 
weeks and will make contact with you if your child is persistently late. If you have 
any difficulties in getting your child here on time, please do contact me to discuss 
the matter. 
 
Attendance 
Attendance is very important but if your child has sickness or diarrhoea (no matter 
how brief) they must not return to school for 48 hours.  
 
With any absence, you must phone or email the school office on the first day of 
absence. 
 
Christmas Fete 
What a superb turnout we had! Despite the fete being after school on a Friday, the 
PTA have managed to raise an impressive net profit of £1226.65! A huge THANK 
YOU to our PTA for putting this together. I would also like to thank parents and 
grandparents for helping man the stalls. 
 
Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Lunch pudding! 
Due to the large numbers of pupils signing up for Fish and Chips Tuesday, we have 
decided not to put on a festive dinner but to treat every child in the school to a 
festive pudding to supplement their school dinner or packed lunch. 
Make sure your child comes dressed in their festive jumper that day too. 
 
Reception Class and Class 2 Nativity 
Just to remind you when our nativity will be taking place. Please make sure that 
you book a space. 
 
Monday 16h December 9.30am – Dress rehearsal (whole school and parents with 
non-school aged children)  
Wednesday 18th December 1.30pm and 6.15pm (Parents and school-aged 
children) 
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Homework Exhibition 
Our next Homework exhibition will be on Wednesday 18th December at a changed 
time of 3.15pm. Please make sure all the children’s work is in that morning ready to 
be displayed. We will also send out a questionnaire to gather your views on this 
style of homework ready for Spring 2020. 
 
Christmas Service 
Our Christmas service will take place on the last day of term at St Mary Le Moor in 
Cadmore End. The service will be led by Class 4 and will start at 12.30pm and finish 
at 1.15pm 
 
All pupils will walk back to school and are to be collected from the playground at 
1.30pm. 
 
 
Wishing you all a Happy Christmas and I look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 7th 
January 2020 
 
Best wishes, 
Mrs D Groom 
Headteacher 
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